
 
 
 

   January 29, 2025 
 
 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C.  20426 
 
Attention:  Ms. Debbie-Anne A. Reese, Secretary 
 
Re: Colorado Interstate Gas Company, L.L.C.;  
 Docket No. CP25-7-000 
 Updated Landowner Notification List 
 
 
Dear Ms. Reese: 
 

Colorado Interstate Gas Company, L.L.C. ("CIG") is filing with the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission ("Commission") in Docket No. CP25-7-000, an updated 
landowner notification list associated with the Powder River Abandonment Project 
pursuant to Section 157.6(d)(5) of the Commission’s regulations, 18 C.F.R. § 
157.6(d)(5) (2024).  
 
Description of Proceeding 
 
 On October 17, 2024, CIG filed a prior notice request pursuant to Section 7(b) of 
the Natural Gas Act, 15 U.S.C. Section 717f(b) and Sections 157.7 and 157.18 of the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (“Commission”) regulations, 18 C.F.R. 
Sections 157.7 and 157.18 (2024) for authorization to abandon, by sale, a portion of its 
Powder River Lateral system and abandon, in place, certain Powder River Lateral 
metering facilities. This project is referred to as the “Powder River Abandonment 
Project”.  
 
Description of Information Being Filed 
 
 Based on certain notices being returned as undeliverable and subsequent 
research, CIG is herein submitting a final update to its affected landowner list.  As noted 
in the attached list, three (3) addresses have been updated and all landowner notices 
have been delivered. 
 
Filing Information 
 
 CIG is e-Filing this letter and response with the Commission's Secretary in 
accordance with the Commission's Order No. 703, Filing Via the Internet, guidelines 
issued on November 15, 2007 in Docket No. RM07-16-000.   
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 Pursuant to 18 C.F.R. § 388.112, CIG is requesting privileged treatment of the 
attached updated landowner and stakeholder list.  Accordingly, CIG has labeled this 
information “Contains CUI//PRIV – Do Not Release”.   
  
 If you have any questions regarding this request for privileged treatment, please 
contact Mr. Francisco Tarin at 719-667-7517 or via email at 
Francisco_Tarin@kindermorgan.com.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
COLORADO INTERSTATE GAS COMPANY, 
L.L.C 

 
 
 

By___________/s/______________ 
Francisco Tarin 
Director, Regulatory 

 
 
Enclosures 
 
 

 
 
 

mailto:Francisco_Tarin@kindermorgan.com


Certificate of Service 
 
 
 I hereby certify that I have this day caused a copy of the foregoing document to be 
served upon each person designated on the official service list compiled by the 
Commission's Secretary in this proceeding in accordance with the requirements of 
Section 385.2010 of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission's Rules of Practice and 
Procedure. 
 
 Dated at Colorado Springs, Colorado as of this 29th day of January, 2025. 

 
 
 
 
 

  

                                                                         /s/     
       Francisco Tarin 

  
 
 
Two North Nevada Avenue 
Colorado Springs, Colorado 80903 
(719) 667-7517 
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